

Barriere Elementary Parent Advisory Council

General Meeting Minutes

April 10, 2018

8:45am

- 1. Call to order 8:46am** – Julianna, Lindsay, Jen C, Colleen, Michelle, Candace, Sarah, Cory
- 2. Approval of agenda** - additions made AIF
- 3. Approval of minutes from last meeting** AIF
- 4. Reports:**

a. Principal's Report

- i. Primary Field Trip – confirm \$1000 set aside for yearend field trip. Wells Gray, Isabelle Lake/McQueen Lake
- ii. Request to support another field trip at a cost of \$1000. Vote for \$500, AIF
- iii. Equipment Request (Mrs. Schilling) Proposal for each classroom to have their own bun with outside play equipment in it, and then the teachers will work with the students to teach them that they are responsible for the contents. Request for funds \$100/class = \$1100 total. Interior Savings will donate the Frisbees for each class. \$1100 approved, AIF
- iv. Ribbons – 1st to 8th place ribbons for track and field day on May 8th \$323.05 was last years cost – approved AIF
- v. Battle of the books (Mrs. Oates) – we set aside \$200 in October 2017 to support this, and already voted on supporting up to \$200 for prizes.
- vi. Slide update – waiting for School Board purchasing dept. to see if old slide was insured/warrantied.
- vii. Green Screen – Now painted in the small room off of the library. This room is also used for one to one reading time.
- viii. Also filled the librarian position – working on an early phonological awareness kit.

b. Chair Report/DPAC correspondence

- i. Askable Adult – being offered May 16th – open to all parents
- ii. District 2018/2019 budget – asking for input to Rhonda by April 17th.
- iii. Food safe is coming up – possibly looking at running our own course in Barriere.

c. Treasurer Report

- i. Thank you from Mrs. Young for supporting the STEM bins

5. Special Initiative Updates:

- a. **Hot Lunch** (*Juliana*)- adding to the school newsletter, need a first aid kit. Having a good turnout, and what should we do with the residual funds – maybe reduce the \$2.50, or donate some of the funds?
- b. **Scholastics** (*Colleen*)- orders sent out, new books sent out for May – due back April 18.
- c. **Fundraising** (*Michelle, Colleen*)- Tried Scentsy – no return call from Ms. Ross. Regal – colleen took the training course, but going to wait until next year. Fresh is Best is the next fundraiser. Lindsay to look into the Dessert Hills Ranch for a possible fundraiser.
- d. **Library Committee** (*Jen C, Colleen, Sarah, Michelle*)
- e. **Fun Day Committee** (*Sheshawna, Candice*)- next planning mtg is April 10th.
- f. **Parent Sessions** (*Sarah*)- having a good turnout, but are we getting value? Are parents getting value? Would like to look at Drug awareness for a future session and social media.

6. Old/New Business

- a. **Updated Constitution and Bylaws – Approved AIF**
- b. **New DPAC Rep** – Dori stepped down, looking for new rep.
- c. **Play Equipment**
 - i. **Broken Slide** (*Quote received? - Order*)
- d. **Next Large-scale project**- landscaping around the gazebo, plants native to the area. Maybe canvas the kids for what they would like to see. Some funds to the library? Tolls in a maker room? Zipline? Merry-go-round?
- e. **Filing Cabinet** – Cory has offered us a small one to hold all the PAC stuff.

7. Next meeting date: May 9th at 8:45am_____

8. Adjourn 10:11am